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Letter to parents and teachers (2019/2020-7)

374 August 2020
Dear Parents and Teachers,

Wave after wave of COVID-19 strikes Hong Kong, as if to fortify our endurance and strength of
character. After the resumption of classes, the long-lost excitement of face-to-face lessons and
mutual support from friends happily returned. With the exception of Year 9 and Year 11
students who had to take assessments, the other year levels completed benchmark
evaluations. These evaluations allowed us to analyse the effectiveness of online learning and
better understand how students spent their time during the school suspension. We were
exceedingly pleased with the benchmark evaluation results, and they were a valuable
opportunity for students to revise and consolidate their understanding.

| would like to thank our teaching staff for their dedication to completing students’ report cards
in a relatively short time; conducting supportive parent-teacher interviews; and joining a
memorable 8th Speech Day despite the extraordinary challenges faced this year. We have just
been informed that face-to-face lessons will once again be suspended until further notice.
Although the uncertainty surrounding the start of our new school year is a cause for concern,
our previous experience in implementing online teaching, combined with more notice to plan
and prepare for e-learning, gives us greater confidence that we can minimise the impact of any
future school suspensions.

During this summer holiday, we have been busy reviewing the last school year while planning
and preparing for 2020-2021. We have invested in installing the latest Touch Screen panels in
all of our classrooms and special rooms at school, which will enable our teachers to deliver
technology-enriched lessons. Moreover, the whole school campus has been repainted, and
everyone will be able to see these fresh improvements when they return to school. Although
lessons will begin online in the upcoming school year, we already have some familiarity with
easing the challenges of remote learning.

The last academic year had no shortage of adversity due to the social unrest in HK, and the
COVID-19 Pandemic, but everyone grew during the process. We were particularly delighted
with this year’s outstanding IB results. Over half of the cohort secured excellent results, with
51 students achieving 40-points or more. This accomplishment is remarkable, and reflects the
strength of unity and cooperation between our teachers, students and parents. | am ever
thankful that my educational philosophy is brought to life across the school, and each CKY
graduate realises her/his unique potential.

As for the unpredictable days to come, we shall face them courageously, while focusing on our
vision of holistic education, and staying united throughout this turbulent journey. As long as
everyone works together as a team, every obstacle can be surmounted, with brighter days to

be enjoyed in the near future!

Wishing you all good health and happiness!

Dr LAU, Siu-Ling

Head Principal



